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Meeting #665 
 

CAPISTRANO BAY DISTRICT 

AGENDA REPORT 

August 25, 2020 

 

Board of Directors 

ITEM 7 

 
 

Directors’ Terms Expiring/New Candidates Filed 
 

The District Board will be losing Directors Steve Schwartz and Steve Muller at the end of this 
year as their four-year terms are expiring.  Volunteering to fill these two vacancies are the 
following three Beach Road property owners: 
 
  -  Will Wiersig  35411 Beach Road 
 
  -  Yuri Cramer  35165 Beach Road 
 
  -  Brad Jenkins  35395 Beach Road 
 
All three candidates meet the *voter registration requirement and the OC Registrar of Voters 
filing deadline of Friday, August 7th at 5:00 PM. 
 
The candidates’ names will appear on your November 3rd General Election Ballot IF you are  
registered to vote here on Beach Road.  If you are registered elsewhere, you will not see these 
names on your ballot and will not be able to participate in the election of these candidates.  In a 
way it might seem unfair, but election law prohibits an individual from being registered to vote 
in multiple locations. 
 
The District will soon be mailing out an informational flyer so you can learn about the 
candidates.  Unlike the last board election where a community meeting was organized to 
actually meet the candidates in person and ask questions, this time around it’s going to be 
isolated to the information mailer and email messaging.  The virtual ZOOM meetings work great 
but not everyone in our community is familiar and/or comfortable with participating in 
communicating through a computer screen or smart phone.  District staff will welcome any 
suggestions for how we might be able to conduct a Q & A session.   
 
 
 
*To be eligible for public office as a board member, the individual must be registered to vote in 
the District in which the duties of the office are to be exercised  (Govt. Code Section 24001) 


